
Department for Education - School Build Update - Wednesday 5th July 2023 

Please see below a short summary of progress to date from the Department for 
Education of the main school build and the temporary school build.  
The next DFE Build update meeting will take place on Tuesday 3rd October 5.30pm. 
 
 

Permanent School 

• Soft strip was completed ahead of demolition and all items have been stored for 
either re-use within the new school or will be donated to the school trust for use 
across the estate. 

• Demolition has been completed down to foundation level, and foundations are in 
the process of being surveyed ahead of the re-build. 

• The new steel frame will be arriving on site towards the end of July which will be 
the start of the reconstruction of the new school. 

• Currently the works are on programme to be complete by end of July 2024. 
• There are likely to be a few meetings with the school in September to confirm 

finishes / colours / signage / lock suiting.   

  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
 

Temporary Accommodation 

• The contractor for the temporary accommodation has been appointed and 
started works on the 30/05/23. 

• The new drainage and timber frame have been installed, mechanical and 
electrical installations are about to commence. 

• These works are on programme to be complete by mid-August 2023. 
• The loose furniture has been booked to arrive after the 25/08/23 in time for the 

new term. 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
 


